
 

 

The President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, Nicolas Maduro Moros, on 
behalf of the Venezuelan People and Government, celebrates the recent 
agreements contained in the final declaration of the Vienna Summit on the 
Multinational Nuclear Agreement with Iran, in which the Foreign Ministers of the 
Islamic Republic of Iran, the United Kingdom, France, Russia, China and Germany 
met. 
 
This Agreement, which outlines the development of the nuclear program of the 
Islamic Republic of Iran, is the culmination of twelve years of negotiations between 
the signatory countries, stressing that during its three years of implementation, all 
parties have repeatedly confirmed its correct application and good functioning 
through the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA), with the necessary 
practical measures by the remaining members of the Group 4 + 1 (United 
Kingdom, France, Russia, China and Germany) to offset the sanctions of the 
United States of America. The Bolivarian Government welcomes the prevalence of 
dialogue, peace and diplomacy, in contrast to other interventionist and unilateral 
measures that ignore international law with the purpose of subordinating the 
Peoples. 
 
The Bolivarian Government recognizes the effort and respect for the 
implementation of the Joint Comprehensive Action Plan and encourages the 
International Community to defend this Agreement under the framework of 
Resolution No. 2233 of the UN Security Council, for the benefit of multilateralism, 
world peace and development to which the noble Iranian people are entitled. 
 
The Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, in accordance with its principle of 
Diplomacy of Peace, reiterates once again its deep friendship and solidarity with 
the People and the Government of the Islamic Republic of Iran. 
 

Caracas, July 7th, 2018 

 


